

Salisbury 1750-1799

1779

March 1st The Reverend and Worshipful Richard Brickenden, D.D., Archdeacon of Wiltshire. **Town & County Magazine**, **1779**

Died August The Reverend Mr. Humphrey Henchman, Prebendary of Sarum, and Rector of Barford St. Martin and Great Cheverell, Wiltshire. **Town & County Magazine**, **1779**

October Thomas Gore, Esq., of Ashlyns Hall, Hertfordshire, to Miss Thorpe of Salisbury. **Town & County Magazine**, **1779**

1783

Wednesday died, at his house in Crane street, aged 79, George Read, Esq. He went to bed Tuesday evening in his usual health, was taken ill about five o'clock the next morning, and expired soon after. This gentleman for many years suffered great torture from the stone, and when about 70 years of age submitted to be cut, and he received a perfect cure. He was a very worthy character, and his loss is deservedly lamented by all who knew him.

Salisbury and Winchester Journal, 13 January 1783

1786

Thursday was married, Mr. Mackrell, plumber, of this city, to Miss Charlotte Hooper, of Fackham, Hampshire. It is remarkable that this is not only the 4th intermarriage of the two families in the course of this year, but also that three sisters and a brother married three brothers and a sister, their first cousins. Salisbury and Winchester Journal, 6 November 1786

1788

Monday last died, much lamented by a numerous acquaintance, Mrs. Burnett, wife of Mr. Burnett, ironmonger, of this city.

Salisbury and Winchester Journal, 22 September 1788

A few days since died, Mrs. Ivie, an ancient maiden lady, in Endless Street, whose ancestor was Mayor of this city [Salisbury] at the time of the pestilence in the reign of King James the First. Salisbury and Winchester Journal, 29 December 1788

1789

Died. Mr. Webb, father of Mr. George Webb, at the Black Horse Inn, in Salisbury. **Bath Chronicle**, **2 July 1789**

Married. The Rev. John Henry Jacob, to Miss Mary Rothwell, daughter of Mr. Rothwell, of Salisbury. **Bath Chronicle**, **20 August 1789**

On Monday last died Mrs. Lewis, of this city, widow of Mr. Lewis, an eminent farmer, formerly of New Court Farm, near Downton. Salisbury and Winchester Gazette, 9 November 1789

1792

Thursday Joseph Pratt, servant to Mr. Alderman Maton, of Salisbury, fell down in his master's home while in his usual avocations, and instantly expired.

Bath Chronicle and Weekly Gazette, 22 November 1792